

T: 780.842.6144 F: 780.842.3255 www.btps.ca

November 15, 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians of BTPS students:

Re: BTPS Four Year Education Plan Educational Stakeholder Engagements

This is an exciting year for BTPS as we are creating our next Four Year Education Plan. Our previous Four Year Education Plan started in the Spring of 2019, where over 300 BTPS Educational Stakeholders came together to develop the educational direction of the Four Year Education Plan (Four YEP).

The current Four YEP can be found on our website under Reports, Educational Reporting. Our annual reports represent some of the highlights, gathered from our schools, that are linked to each of the assurance domains.

To create our next Four Year Education Plan for 2023-2027, BTPS is hosting five stakeholder engagement sessions in January and February. Four will be in person and one will be online. These sessions will allow all BTPS stakeholders, including parents/guardians, teachers, staff and education stakeholders across the division to meet and discuss future priorities for our Four Year Plan. At these sessions, you will have the opportunity to share strengths and wishes for our division as we gather input to set priorities for the next four years.

These sessions are hosted by Halton Strategic Planning who will be able to take all the feedback and share it with our Board of Trustees to ensure we have captured the information from our stakeholders into our strategic plan and goals. The strategic plan is based on our mission to maximize student learning, in a safe and caring environment, supported by a highly effective team.

- Wednesday, January 18, 2023 6:30 8:00pm at Provost Public School,
- Thursday, January 19, 2023 6:30 8:00pm at Wainwright Elementary School,
- Wednesday, January 25, 2023 6:30 8:00pm at Kitscoty Elementary School,
- Thursday, January 26, 2023 6:30 8:00pm at Vermillion Elementary School; and
- Wednesday, February 1, 2023 6:30 8:00pm Online Session. The zoom link will be shared through your school.

We hope that you are able to join one of our in person stakeholder engagements.

Sincerely

Rhae-Ann Holoien

Superintendent

Buffalo Trail Public Schools